
 
 
I'm a licensed 01ffl firearms dealer in Oregon. The solution here is to fix the flawed 
background check system. Adding more laws on top of this flawed system is not the 
answer.  
 
Example: it is not uncommon for a customer to experience a purchase delay lasting 
more than three days then come in a few days later purchase another firearm with 
another background check and be approved on the spot by the background check 
system. Meanwhile he/she is still in delay mode for the first purchase. In other words it 
is hit and miss.  
 
I have had other customers be delayed time and time again for no apparent reason. 
They have spend a huge amount of time and effort trying to correct the problem with the 
Oregon State Police background check unit to no avail. Even when the OSP 
background unit says the problem has been corrected it is no guarantee that it really 
has been fixed. Many times the delay problem surfaces again. The system is a mess. 
 
Vote No On HB4147 and FIX the the background check system.  
 
William Britt 
Prineville, Oregon  
 


